
 

  

October 11, 2023 
 
 
 
Mr. Carl Harline 
City of Aurora Public Works 
Principal Engineer - Traffic 
15151 E. Alameda Parkway 
Aurora, CO 80012 
 
Reference:  QuikTrip - Aurora 

Response to Traffic Study Submittal Comments 
    Project No.: 0222026.01-119 
 
Dear Mr. Harline: 
 
Submitted herewith are our responses to the comments included in your email, received August 21, 2023 regarding 
the QuikTrip – Aurora Traffic Study submittal. 
 
General Items: 

1. Change text and fix spelling errors 

Response:  Updated 

2. Red line items and comments presented in review draft traffic study 

Response:  Report has been updated based on the redline comments in the reviewed draft report 

3. Provide 24 hour counts at the study intersections 

Response:  The City has approved not needing to provide the 24-hour counts 

4. Provide Fieldhouse at Aurora Town Center Traffic Study in the appendix 

Response:  This has been included in the appendix 

5. Update Trip Generation 

Response:  The City has agreed that the trip generation is correct. 

6. Remove NCHRP 279 report references and use the CDOT SHAC 

Response:  This has been updated 

Documents enclosed are as follows: 

1. Updated Traffic Study; 

Please call if you have any questions or concerns regarding this submittal. 
 
Sincerely; 
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LAMP RYNEARSON 
 
 
 
Matthew L. Kruse, P.E., PTOE 
Senior Project Manager 
 
c:  
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